Minutes of the Bi-monthly Meeting of 
Wooburn Residents’ Association

held on Monday 12 September 2022 at 8pm at the Wooburn Club
	Present:
	

	Simon Coles (Chairman)
	Caroline Meechan

	Alison Grinter (Secretary)
	Mike Seaton

	Maggi Fraser (Treasurer)
	Elizabeth Levings

	Karen Seymour
	Terri Sherlock

	Pat Foote
	Penny Tappin

	Bruce Gallup
	Jane Ford

	Mike Appleyard
	Sophie Youngs

	Jon Dalton
	Cllr Sophie Kayani

	Margaret Amos
	Cllr Stuart Wilson

	Eric Amos
	Wendy Dack

	Mike Seaton
	Joshua Bellew

	Rosemary de Lacy
	Evelyn Valentine

	Alex Turner
	


	
	

	1.
	Apologies for Absence

	
	Heidi Finney, Susan Low, Kate Airley & Cllr Penny Drayton


	2.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 11 July 2022 were approved by those present.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	Sue Low was going to invite the Chair of the Wooburn Club to our next meeting, but he was not present. Request made to do so for our next meeting in November.
Caroline Kay gave a presentation on food & drinking stations for wildlife at our July meeting. Mike Seaton to check whether she contacted the Parish Council Wildlife Working Party. 
Maggi Fraser reported that she has not yet received a response from the Parish Council re the WRA planting a tree for Queen’s Jubilee.


	4.
	Events

	
	Park Fest – Saturday 3 September 2022
Thanks were given by Simon Coles to Caroline Meechan & her team, the Parish Council & Community Church for an excellent event.
Caroline reported that a debrief was due to take place on Thursday with the Parish Council – feedback received from the meeting to report on as follows:
It was quiet between 12.00 – 14.30. It got busier later for the music.
The parking arrangements for Wooburn Manor Park were great & worked well.
The toilets need to be checked halfway through the event.
Should be mandated that any food provider should be plastic-free. 

Could a smoking area be provided?
The bins in the children’s play area were overflowing.

The stall holders did not appear to take their own rubbish with them.

Maggi Fraser reported that the gross/net revenues from the duck race plus the stall holders fee were £935.00 / £900.00.
History Talk – Thursday 13 October 2022

Simon Coles will be giving a talk on the history of Wooburn, on behalf of the WRA, at the Wooburn Club on Thursday 13 October. Has been promoted well on social media.

Stuart Wilson offered use of a screen & projector which links up to a laptop. 
Other ideas for talks include:

Friends of the River Wye (Alison Grinter to make contact)
First Responders (Maggi Fraser to make contact)
Joy Morrissey (Simon Coles to make contact)
Planning Officer to give overview on process - Stuart Wilson has had planning training

Wye Valley Volunteers (? To make contact)
Phil Pitcher – farming today in the locality (Margaret Amos to make contact)

Christmas lights event – Saturday 26 November 2022
Alison Grinter reported on behalf of Sue Low:
The Wooburn Club has been booked for the event.

Sue has been in contact with the Blend Choir & Dave Kimber already.

Karen will contact the schools re the event.

Margaret will send the booking details for Father Christmas to Alison to make contact.

Pegasus Wooburn Bales have been in contact to say that they would like to be involved in the event. Stuart Wilson reported that he is having a meeting with them later in the week & will talk to them about their support.

Litter Picking
Evelyn Valentine reported that a litter pick is taking place 10.00 – 16.00 around the River Wye in the Park this Sunday.

Jon Dalton reported that the best month for a litter pick is February as the undergrowth is at its lowest. This will be discussed as the next Social Events meeting.
Social Events meetings
Simon Coles suggested that social events meetings be held in the months when there is not a WRA meeting to move events forward. Alison Grinter to make arrangements for a meeting in October.


	5.
	The Neighbourhood Development Plan
Mike Seaton reported that Tim Bingham is hoping to start the review process to take the NDP to consultation at the end of this month and suggested that the plan will hopefully be actioned by mid next year. NB The public consultation for the NDP started on Thursday, September 22nd and residents are encouraged to respond.


	6.


	Planning Application – 150 Houses on Slate Meadow
Stuart Wilson reported as follows: 

Two planning committee meetings have recently taken place which Stuart Wilson, Sophie Kayani & Penny Drayton pleaded their case at the first meeting.
The application has been approved subject to Environment Agency approval, an approved s106 agreement and a call in from the Secretary of State. Stuart has requested clarity on what these steps will look like.

The promoted land includes most of the land adjoining Brook Bank from Stratford Drive to Cores End roundabout. The Parish Council has applied to make it a public right of way.



	7.
	Planning Application – 467 Houses on Hollands Farm and Jackson’s Field

Stuart Wilson reported as follows:

There has not been a lot of movement recently. Stuart & Sophie met with the Highways Development Team who had previously objected on 5 grounds, although those grounds may fall away and a final report is still pending. There are still several statutory consultees with outstanding questions.

There is no sign of an application coming through for Jackson’s Field. Millboard Field has been sold, possibly to the developer, although there is no provision in the development plan for access from this area.



	8.


	Parking & Transport
Stuart Wilson reported on parking as follows:

 The current wave of parking improvements is progressing including:

· Flashing school lights on Wycombe Lane during school hours

· Double yellow lines on Whitepit Lane

The contractor is changing to Balfour Beatty next year which may delay progress.

Stuart agreed that a site-specific parking study needs to be carried out - not a generic one.
The Parish Council are exploring whether they should take over the public car park behind the shops on the Green.

Stuart reported that electric car charging cables cannot obstruct the footpath. They should be reported to the police. As the police are often too busy to take action, a more effective option is for the residents to politely request that the owner does not charge his car during specific hours when residents may require access.

Sophie Kayani reported on transport as follows:

Bus routes have been changed by the commercial companies and residents are advised to check timetables and routes.

However, from 26 September Demand Responsive Travel (DRT) is being launched which will run 9am – 7pm at the same cost as the buses & will consist of six vehicles which can be booked on call. Sophie will send the website address so that it can be circulated to all members & beyond. The service will run from Wycombe to Wooburn passing along London Road and through Loudwater. Unfortunately, it does not go to Bourne End, Marlow or Beaconsfield, however, it has been noted that such a service is needed.

Sophie reported that, as all bus services are now run by private commercial companies, if they are not used, then they will not continue. 



	9.


	Website & Social Media Update & new members
Sophie Youngs reported that the WRA website is now live & that she would appreciate feedback https://www.wooburnresidents.org/ Sophie Kayani offered to help with the domain name. 

Caroline Meechan thanked Margaret’s daughter who has looked after the website for 12 years.

A new WRA logo has now been created & needs to be included on the website.

Karen Seymour is now managing the WRA social media posts. 

Alison Grinter reported that she has spoken to Jon Davies at Crendon House & he is happy to include some information on the WRA in their ‘Welcome to Burnham’ packs that they give to new residents. Karen to speak to him further on this.



	10.


	Dalton’s Path, Wooburn Manor Park
Jan Perry, as the spokesperson of a group of residents from Wooburn Manor Park, reported that, in the last 10 years the banks of the river along Dalton’s Path, the moat brick wall & the wildlife have been severely damaged & affected. Photographs were circulated to show that there are now nine access points for dogs to get into the river. Dogs chase the swans/ducks & their owners can be very rude when they are approached.

The residents attended a Parish Council meeting last week where they got a lot of support. The Council said that they would come back to them by end of month. 
Mike Appleyard reported that the Parish Council does indeed have a responsibility to maintain the bank. Jane Ford, on behalf of the Parish Council, reported that they have been considering use of the park by both dog & non-dog owners and are required to do what the majority of people want.

Margaret Amos reported that there are dog wardens in the park which the Parish Council pays for. They are present two hours/twice/week and vary the hours they are there. 

In conclusion, Jane Ford confirmed that she will report back to the Parish Council Open Spaces on this matter. 



	11.


	Any Other Business

Wooburn Park Tennis Courts 
Mike Seaton reported that the plans for the archaeological investigation have been rejected. The Tennis Club has been asked to resubmit them. Meanwhile, the fencing for the dig has been delivered. The cost of the investigation will need to be covered by the Club who are waiting for an estimate. They will also need to pay the Parish Council for use of the land.
Nothing is likely to happen any time soon as the cost is substantial & the Club will need to cover it. 

Planning at Grays Inn 

Bruce Gallup reported that the application to build additional rental properties was refused. An appeal was submitted last week. The licence review has been pushed back. 


	12.

	Date of Next Meeting
Monday 14 November 2022 – 8pm – Wooburn Club



	13.


	Future Meetings

9 January 2023

13 March 2023

8 May 2023

10 July 2023

11 September 2023

13 November 2023
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